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Dear Brother in Christ, Daniel [Olson],

Many thanks for your letter and the article from America—a truly sad commentary on what can be
done by “reformers” who have no love for what they’re “reforming.” One can see it coming in
Orthodoxy too, and those who do not consciously stand up in defense of the Faith will most likely
have the ground pulled out from under them. One can see all the more urgency in not budging one
inch in the “ecumenical” direction. The new “theologians” can talk until they are blue in the face
about “witnessing Orthodoxy,” but to anyone who loves Orthodoxy it is plain that their intellectual
discussions and tea parties with the Protestants are simply a pleasant way of betraying Orthodoxy.
Recently a group of Catholic and Orthodox “theologians” had a “dialogue” on the Eucharist,
issuing in a joint statement that fundamentally the two Churches are in agreement, with a footnote
to the effect that intercommunion is still premature. But how can one be “witnessing Orthodoxy” if
one doesn’t even inform the Catholics that they have no sacraments and that all their intellectual
formulations are a million miles from the life-saving grace to be found in the Orthodox Church?
Either these Orthodox “theologians” are dishonest (and thus trying to trick the Catholics?!) or
they’ve already changed Orthodoxy in their own minds to make union easier. In any case, it's not
“Orthodoxy” that is being witnessed!

We also have been continuing our correspondence with Fr. David Black. His defensiveness, | think,
is an excellent example of the success of the Soviet diplomats who arranged the autocephaly.
Nowhere in the agreement is it written that Metropolia clergy will now rise to the defense of the
Soviet Church—yet they have to, in order to defend their own position! Truly, every blow directed
against the Soviet Church is a blow directed against the Metropolia, and indeed it is now decidedly
not in the interests of the Metropolia for there to be any detailed exposure of Church life in Russia,
concerning the Catacomb Church, for example. In his letters to us Fr. David has tried to drag out
every skeleton he can find from Tsarist times—but most of those we would never dream of
apologizing for, while the Metropolia has now voluntarily placed itself in the position of defending
Church figures who are involved in evils undreamed of by all the heretics and apostates of the past.
One need not “judge” the Church in Russia (as we are accused of) in order to see that it is
impossible, if one has a Christian conscience, to deal with such as Nikodim. We have some more
comments on this in the new OW. By the way, the “dissolution of the Exarchate” is another
example of a Soviet victory from their negotiations: in Canada not one church voted to join the
Metropolia, and in America 43 churches voted to stay with Moscow, which includes all but one of
the churches in the latest Exarchate list that we have. The priest who writes for the Hellenic
Chronicle openly writes that the Metropolia and Moscow alike are perpetrators of lies who cannot
be trusted.
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Anyway, we are still praying for Alaska, that by the prayers of Fr. Herman the faithful there may still
be awakened and saved.

This is suppose to be a short letter, as there is much to do. The service for Father Herman's
canonization, by the way, will be celebrated only in San Francisco on August 9, since that is not his
feast day; all other churches will have just a pannikhida the day before and a moleben after the
Liturgy on Aug. 9. We will try to get together some Orthodox information on Australia in a few days.
We hope to have the service printed in English within a week—in 2 colors, not an easy job!

Here were in midsummer and suffering—but probably nothing like you. 95 degrees is about as high
as it goes, though it's close to 115 degrees in Redding, where we go as seldom as possible. I'l
have to tell you our animal adventures some other time—we’ve seen our first bear, kept a fawn for
24 hours, and saved our squirrel family by killing a huge rattlesnake. Gleb sends greetings.
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